Yonni:

I read your letter, and agree with most of your sentiments.  I was asked to be the Justice in Action Committee's representative on the 'visions' committee and was more than shocked at its makeup.  However, the answer is not, it seems to me, your suggestion of an alternative committee, but to find a way to change the existing one.

I wrote the following letter to the committee members and the mayor and a few other people the morning after our first meeting:

          Gentlepersons:

          I also appreciate the thoughtful letter that Del Snow sent, and am generally in agreement.

          In addition to the fact that we surely are a group that is not in any way representative of the community we are trying to represent, I was most troubled by the requirement that we think for 5 or 10  minutes and come up with brilliant thoughts                 for the next ten years.

          Although most or all of us have been here for a long time, only a few of us are knowledgeable enough to come up with such ideas without a little more thought.  In that sense, Del's suggestion of a 'fill in the blanks approach' would have been much better.

          I would suggest that the list we compiled is fatally flawed because we were not sufficiently prepared, and recommend that we each be asked to read carefully all of the 'tasks' set out for us in the memo sent by Garrett (and that memo has to be                 improved, because some of those tasks are totally dense, like "review 3/9/09 Council proceedings on this topic").   Once that is done, a list can be made by Vaughn or others about which of the areas ought to be considered as doable.

          I understand that making a list is an appropriate first step, but the process we used is not, since we were not given sufficient information or instructions ahead of time, and because the group is too unrepresentative.

          I am happy to be a part of this task force, but will stay only if I see some hope for getting somewhere.

          Arthur Finn

